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TO:   Mayor Linda Gorton 
  Urban County Council   

  

FROM:   Chief Lawrence B. Weathers 
  Lexington Police Department 
 

CC:   Commissioner Kenneth Armstrong 
  Department of Public Safety 
 

DATE:   April 25, 2025 
 

SUBJECT: Memorandum of Understanding - Federal Bureau of Investigation, Joint Terrorism 
Task Force (JTTF) 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Request 
Authorization to accept the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation, Joint Terrorism Task Force (JTTF).  This is a renewal. 
 

Why are you requesting? 
This MOU is to formalize the relationship between the FBI and the Lexington Police Department 

(LPD) in order to maximize cooperation and to create a cohesive unit capable of addressing the 

most complex terrorism investigations.  This MOU also delineates the responsibilities and 

commitments of the FBI and LPD in the Louisville Field Office and JTTF.  This MOU shall be 

reviewed every three years, but may be terminated at any time upon written mutual consent.  We 

are requesting Council Approval for Mayor Gorton to sign the document.  Upon approval and 

signing, please forward copy of MOU to the Chief’s Office.  If you have any questions or require 

additional information, please contact my office.   
 

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?  No budgetary impact 
 

Are the funds budgeted?  N/A                               
 

File Number:  0442-25 
 

Director/Commissioner: Lawrence B. Weathers, Chief 
    Lexington Police Department 
LBW/rmh 


